BERT E. MITCHNER,
DIRECTOR OF REVENUE



STATE OF KANSAS STATE COMMISSION OF REVENUE AND TAXATION TOPEKA

February 3, 1941

Dr. Forrest C. Allen
Director of Physical Education
Varsity Basketball Coach
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

The definite date for the visit of our Seneca teams will be March 11, the Oklahoma A. & M. game.

We appreciate your letter this morning in which you say, "Anyway that you can use me or any of the boys in showing the visitors a good time will always be a pleasure for us. Please command us and tell us what you want done."

We would like to have you as our guest at dinner the evening of the game; we would like to have the privilege of using the swimming pool approximately three-quarters of an hour, preferably from 4:30 to 5:15 or thereabouts on that date; and after the game we would like to have our boys meet some of the players on our K. U. squad if possible.

In that we are bringing the first five from each of our high schools, we feel that we will have some K. U. freshman material for next year. Most of the senior class of our public school will attend K. U. next year. This is a result, Dr. Allen, of your splendid Commencement address last year at Seneca High School. Everyone is still talking about the things you said at that time. Thanks a million for your cooperation.

Yours very truly, Willow.

JWS/mn

John W/ Slocum

P. S. We are sure proud of our K. U. Basketball Team.